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Minutes of Board Meeting of Bet Knesset Emek Refaim, January 12, 2016

Present: Menachem Zer Kavod, Devora Preiss-Bloom, Michael Gillis, David Olivestone,
Bob Rosenschein, Avraham David, Pinchas Schiffman, Simcha Edel, Alexis Rodgold.

Prayer for Those Wounded. The prayer, which has already been distributed, will be said

on Shabbat instead of the “Prayer for Those Missing or in Captivity”, following the “Prayer
for Members of the IDF”. The prayer was written by our member Pinhas Shifman, to whom



thanks are due. This special prayer refers to the stabbings and vehicle attacks that have
proliferated in our country over the last four months.

Purim Party. As of this year, the Purim party will no longer take place at the Medveds.

Accordingly, we conducted a thorough discussion on the role of this event in our
community, during which several members said they did not feel involved in it and therefore
did not participate. Location: It would be difficult to rely on having the party in the
synagogue courtyard, as we do for Yom Yerushalayim , because it’s still cold outside and
there is a chance of rain. But we also cannot hold it in a location that is too far way, because
people will not want to come. Content: On the one hand, we could look for someone to
give a humorous D var Torah, and for an appropriate musician, but we have to avoid
activities which are unsuitable for the average age of the community. Significance: These
considerations aside, the party does make an important contribution to the community spirit
of our shul, and we should remember that there are members who do not have any other
opportunity to celebrate Purim. Conclusion: No final decision was made, but the board
invites comments and suggestions in writing, as well as two volunteers to organize the party.
It should also be noted that the cost of refreshments and the musician would be about
4,500, over and above the cost of renting a hall.

Air Conditioners. It was decided to install two new Mitsubishi conditioners in the women’s
section.

Kimcha dePischa(Special Charity Disbursements for Passover). At the request of some

members, it was recommended to hold a Kimcha dePischa campaign this year by means of
which 250 will be distributed to every needy family. The goal is to reach 40 families, that
is, to succeed collect 10,000 for this important venture.

Programs. The community encourages the suggestion and organization of evening
programs at the shul for the enjoyment of members and others. Before advertising such an
event to our community, the organizer will also notify the chairman of the board, so that the
event can be properly coordinated. And may all those who initiate such programs be
blessed.

A Members’ Questionnaire will be prepared by Simcha Edel and Bob Rosenschein for
consideration by the board.

Submitted by Menachem Zer Kavod and Michael Gillis




